
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY
SEPA Addendum to 

Determination of Nonsignificance
Hidden Lake Pump Station Replacement and Sewer Improvement Project

PROPONENT:  King County Department of Natural 
Resources and Parks, Wastewater Treatment Division

LOCATION OF PROPOSAL: The entire project is 
located within the City of Shoreline in King County.  The 
new pump station site is located at 16700 10th Ave. 
NW.  The proposed storage facility is located in Boeing 
Creek Park.  The majority of the proposed sewer 
pipeline is located in public street right-of-way.  A portion 
of the pipeline would be located on private property and 
in Richmond Beach Park.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The King County 
Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 
Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) has prepared 
an addendum to the SEPA Determination of 
Nonsignificance (DNS) and environmental checklist 
for the Hidden Lake Pump Station Replacement and 
Sewer Improvement Project.  The DNS for the project, 
which was issued by the King County WTD on March 
24, 2004, is addended by the authority provided in 
WAC 197-11-600(4)(c) and conforms to the procedures 

for preparing an addendum in WAC 197-11-625.  The 
addendum provides additional information regarding 
improvements proposed as part of the project that does 
not substantially change the analysis of impacts in the 
existing environmental checklist for this project (WAC 
197-11-706).  Changes to the proposed project include, 
the installation of a water main for the Seattle Water 
Department, refinement of construction dewatering 
estimates, an increase in total estimated truck trips due 
to the water main construction, and the closure of 10th 
Avenue NW for up to 3 months during construction of 
the project.

RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL:  Donald Theiler, Division 
Director, King County Wastewater Treatment Division

DATE OF ISSUANCE: January 25, 2005

END OF COMMENT PERIOD: There is no comment 
period.

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:   
Katherine McKee, Senior Environmental Planner,  
206-263-3197, or Jennifer Kauffman, 206-263-6029.   
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Department of Natural Resources and Parks
Wastewater Treatment Division
201 S. Jackson St., KSC-NR-0505
Seattle, WA 98104-3855

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

SEPA Addendum to  
Determination of Nonsignificance

Hidden Lake Pump Station Replacement 
and Sewer Improvement Project

http://dnr.metrokc.gov/wtd/ 
projects/hiddenlake.htm 

Alternative formats available by calling 
206-684-1280 or TTY Relay: 711.
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